Superintendent’s Report

September 28th, 2020
I.       School Preparation
Now that students returned today for in-person instruction, you will notice the effort placed into our buildings by staff to include plexi-glass barriers, sanitization stations, hallway signage, and instructions for building entrance and exit.  However, all of this proactive preparation doesn’t mean we won’t have children and/or staff testing positive for the virus at some point this semester.  What transpires when contact tracers become involved is anyone’s guess at this point, but limiting building access to only staff and students, as well as socially distancing our children whenever possible during the instructional process will provide a climate conducive to student/staff safety.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Progress meeting agenda and timeline attached.  Currently, the bus compound is actually ahead of schedule while the ELC is right on schedule. 
         VII.     BOE Attorney   
As a result of a recent conversation with Grant Chenoweth, I will begin the process for the BOE to begin receiving inquiries and/or bids for the selection of legal counsel in January.  He informed me that Bob will be officially retiring at the end of the calendar year and that he (Grant) is currently involved in negotiations at another firm in Louisville.  Grant does intend to continue in a school law, general counsel role, however, he’s uncertain at this time what those services would cost the BOE through another firm.   
VIII.     Working Budget  
As has become routine, I’ll have Vicki prepare a summary of the working budget, changes, implications, etc., that is different from the tentative budget process adopted back in May.
